
 

American Civil War Shooting Association Board 

 Meeting Minutes September 23, 2002  

Ladies and Gentlemen, I have the Honor to Report:  

 

1. 2002 Season Award Winners. A more compete listing of the 2002 statistics will be published as soon 

as Statistics Officer Patrick Camus compiles it.  

 

        Musket    Carbine  Revolver Aggregate  

 1st    1USSS     1USSS     2WI         2WI  

 2nd   56VA      2WI        66NC  

 3rd    6WI       15WI       8WI  

 4th    2WI        56VA      15WI  

 

2. The 1st USSS invites everyone to a preseason muster at Bristol on March 29-30, 2003. Get a head start 

on the year. Sight in. Drill and Ceremony. All are welcome. More details to follow.   

 

3. 2003 Tentative ACWSA Skirmish Dates. Please keep in mind this schedule does not become official 

until the 2003 ACWSA Board ratifies it at the February board meeting.  

 

April 26-27 6th & l5WI @ Bristol         ACWSA/N-SSA Friendship Skirmish,  

                                                             N-SSA Rules (8-man musket, 5-man carbine)  

                                                             Dan Christiansen Wedding  

 

June 2l-22 56th VA & 15th WI @Bristol   

 

July 19-20 66th NC, 29th WI                 ACWSA/N-SSA Friendship Skirmish,  

                     At Stonebank                    ACWSA Rules (6-man musket, 4-man carbine)  

 

August 2-3 1st USSS & 8th WI @ Boscobel   

 

Sept 20-21    15th WI @ at Bristol         ACWSA/N-SSA Friendship Skirmish,  

                                                              N-SSA Rules (8-man musket, 5-man carbine)  

 

4. Ranges and shooting fees were discussed. Commander Sherry asked everyone to actively search for 

new ranges, and to expect higher skirmish fees next year. Bill Beaudot reported the Bristol Sportsmen's 

Club's goal was to realize $12 profit for each shooter using the range on a weekend. There are 14 

Cowboy Shoots scheduled at Bristol next year, and they have been more profitable to the club than 

skirmishes.  

 

5. Elections for 2003 Officers were held. Next years officers are:  

 

Commander:               Patrick Kaboskey 

 Deputy Commander:  Dan Christiansen  



 Adjutant:                     Gary Van Kauwenbergh  

 Paymaster:                  Darlene Van Kauwenbergh  

 Inspector General:       Les Knutsen  

 

Thank go to out-going Commander Stephen Sherry for your years of service to the organization. We 

appreciate your time, efforts and dedication.  

 

Incoming Commander Pat Kaboskey appointed Bill Beaudot, Lance Herdegen, and Jim Boullion to mount 

a public affairs effort. Jin Boullion promised to check into starting an ACWSA web site.  

 

Incoming Commander Kaboskey also appointed Pat Camus as Statistics Officer for 2003.  

 

6. The next board meeting will start at 10 am on Sunday, February 2 at the home of Stephen and Elaine 

Sherry. Stephen’s address is 513 Storle Avenue, in Burlington, WI. All commanders need to bring their 

completed rosters and dues td the meeting. Please make a special effort to have current e-mail 

addresses for everyone on your rosters. If you can send them to Adjutant Van Kauwenbergh before 

then, they'll be welcome.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Yr. Obt. Srvt,  

 

Gary Van Kauwenbergh ACWSA Adjutant   


